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Dunn County Humane Society 

Mission Statement 

The Dunn County Humane Society (DCHS) is dedicated to improving the lives of companion animals in our community and 
finding permanent and loving adoptive homes for the animals in our care.  DCHS promotes the humane treatment of animals 
and operates as a no-kill facility, a philosophy that has been with the organization from the beginning.  We do not forfeit the 
life of one animal to make space for another.  All incoming animals are evaluated, medically treated and rehabilitated when 

possible.  DCHS is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization that relies on the good will and generosity of individuals and corporations.  

It’s been about a year since we first shared that we 

would be working with the UW-Stout Student 

Construction Association (SCA) on our building 

expansion project. We are excited to share that we 

are finally done! It has been quite a lengthy process 
to complete this major project, and it is with your 

support that it was made possible. With the hard 
work of the SCA and trade contractors, 

understanding from customers, staff and our furry residents, we can 
now stand back and take a big sigh of relief. The temporary home for stray animals 

in our community sure has come along way since the original ‘pound’ that was 

located on Gilbert Creek Road (pictured below). 

We’re already seeing some happier kitties as we 

have our cat community rooms open (above right). 

With these rooms, some of our residents will be able 

to live cage-free while they are with us. Many of you 

have stopped by and have seen the progress, but we 
will be sending out invitations to you, our members, 

very soon, so please save the date. We’ll have a small 

ribbon-cutting ceremony, tours, and some food. We 

really hope you can make it! 

The Dunn County Humane Society 
is a 501(c)(3) Charitable 

Organization. 

Wisconsin Exempt Status granted 
12/23/1994  

WI Dog Seller & Dog Facility 
Operator License 267328 

Watch the mail for your 
invitation and RSVP info 



Life With a Blind Dog by Marsha Biggs 

Dogs have various reactions to going blind, as do 
people.  Like people, dogs are individuals and will 
react to losing their sight differently based on age, 
personality, previous life experiences, and how they 
are perceived by both humans and other canines.  In 
general, the dogs that tend to make an easier 
adjustment are dogs that go blind early in life before 
they’ve become highly dependent on what they can 
see, or those who have lost their sight gradually over 
time and have become more dependent on smell and 
hearing versus their sight.  It might also be more 
difficult for dogs who had assumed the role of “pack 
leader” within their pack, whether it be animal or 
human, as their status and perception by the pack, 
might change.  How you and the other pack members 

react to your dog’s physical changes is paramount to helping your dog move forward 
on both an emotional and psychological level.  Developing a positive attitude about 
your dog’s physical change is very important because this will allow them to become 
more self-confident and secure about their changed abilities.  

I know that maintaining a positive attitude is easier said than done because we own a 
dog who went blind at 1.5 years of age from PRA, Progressive Retinal Atrophy, which 
is a genetic disorder from birth.  From the moment my male German Shepherd started 
bumping into things, to the PRA diagnosis, I struggled to stay positive and thought this 
dog would become a burden who could no longer do the things we wanted to do with 
him together.  I’m happy to report that this ‘assumption’ couldn’t have been more 
wrong!  After he was diagnosed, my husband and I decided to get another German 
Shepherd, one that would be sighted and could help guide him along paths that we 
could not.  We had adopted both our dogs from Rescue organizations, and they 
seemed to be compatible from the start. However, it was important for us to maintain 
our blind dog’s hierarchal status so that our new sighted dog would learn that she 
must respect him in every way possible in order to keep the balance of power 
between them. As our blind dog became accustomed to his new condition (note I did 
not say disability because he did not see it as such due to the way we all treated him), 
he became more confident, inquisitive, loving, and outgoing. His other keen senses 
kicked in quickly like; smell, sound, touch, and his sense of where he was in the world 
whether it was going up and down stairs, moving through doorways, navigating the 
yard or dog park, riding in the truck, or when meeting familiar and strange people or 
canines.  Although he could no longer get visual cues about a canine or persons body 
language, he became more in tune with the energy given off by the essence of that 
being.   

As we watch him navigate the world in darkness with his tail wagging, we do not feel 
sorry for him but rather celebrate with him because he’s taught us so much about 
what happiness really means.  So if you are lucky enough to be able to share your life 
with a dog, cat, or other animal that others think has a disability, don’t believe it 
because they will come to share something with you that is more important, which is 
their courage and strength of heart to deal with what life has thrown them.  You will 
feel grateful every single day because having them in your life is truly a blessing :) 

The Board Blog  

Memberships & Renewals (12/16/15 - 3/15/16) 

62 Membership Renewals & 6 New members 

Welcome to our new members: 
 

Melinda Cossin, Charleen Johnson, John & Barbara Kirk, 

Jeff & Toni Oas, Joseph & Mary Sekelsky, Sunshine Learning Center  
 

If you received this newsletter, but are not currently a member, please use the membership form on page 3 to join the DCHS team. 

Please pass the word on to family and friends and encourage them to become members as well. 

Members please note: you will be sent a membership renewal notice in the mail to notify you when your membership is due. 

Call Jon Kroening, CFP at (715) 231-2058 

 or email at Jon.Kroening@HeartlandFinancialWM.com  

Fee-based Financial 
Planning 

Tax Management 

Investment Management 

Retirement Strategies  

Estate Conservation 

Insurance & Annuity 
Products 

Thank you 
“Guardian Angel” 

Member: 
 

Ellen Berscheid 

Thank you 
“Top Dog/Cat” Members: 

 

Marv Lansing 
& Nancy Kraft  

 
Vets Plus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New construction? Remodeling? Oas-um did the 

drywall & painting here at the shelter and we can 

tell you first hand that they do fantastic work! 

Call Jeff Oas for your free estimate today! 

 

Heart-warming tails of success can be viewed 
online at:  http://bit.ly/happy-tails 

Hand-painted 
memorial wall 
plaques. 
Customized to 
your pet(s). Stop 
in or call us for 
more info. $50 



DCHS Board Meetings are held 
at 6 pm on the 2nd Tuesday of each 

month at the Menomonie Senior Center. 

□  New               □  Renewal 

Dunn County Humane Society 

Membership/Donation Form 

302 Brickyard Road, Menomonie, WI  54751 

Name _________________________________       

Address _______________________________ 

City/State/Zip __________________________ 

Phone ________________________________ 

E-mail ________________________________ 

Membership Levels 

□  $15 Senior (62+) 

□  $25 Senior Couple (62+) 

□  $30 Individual 

□  $50 Family 

□  $75 Animal Lover 

□  $100 Sustainer 

□  $100 Business (non-voting) 

□  $250 Pick of the Litter 

□  $500 Top Dog/Cat 

□  $1000 Guardian Angel 

Additional Donations 

$____________Spay/Neuter Fund 

$____________Lizzie Fund 

$____________General Operating Fund 

$____________Building Fund  

$____________In honor of _____________________ 

$____________In memory of ___________________ 

Total amount enclosed:  $_____________ 

If you would like a receipt please check here  □ 

New and renewing members receive a punch card for 
three free dog/cat nail trims or dog/cat washes and an 

engraved pet tag. Please check if interested. 

Dog/Cat nail trim/wash punch card  □ 

Engraved Pet Tag  □ 

We have a lot of info for this month’s 
newsletter and not much space, so I’ll be brief. 
Early in March, Governor Walker signed Act 
233 into law. This Act updated many animal-
related state statutes, chief among them is the hold period. Whenever a dog or 
cat enters a shelter, the rightful owner used to have 7 days to claim their 
animal. Now that time has been reduced to 4 days. This has been quite a 
polarizing change. Proponents of this reduction say it helps with crowded 
shelters by getting more pets up for adoption sooner. Opponents say 4 days is 
simply not enough time to be reunited. Whether or not we agree though, it is 
now the law, so please be aware and share with friends and family. We did a 
press release with more details and you can find that here:  
http://bit.ly/hold-law. 
Microchip Clinic 

We’re again holding our bi-annual low-cost microchip clinic. For only $10 (+ 
tax), you can get your pet(s) chipped. With the hold law changing, It is more 
important than ever to ID your pets with either a collar and tags or microchips. 
Make sure to tell your friends! See the poster on page 7 for more information. 

The Rummage and Bake Sale 

See the poster on page 7 for the details and keep us in mind as you do your 
spring cleaning. This event has grown year after year and we could use help, so 
if you have time please contact Jackie at 715-556-4117. If you would like to 
contribute some baked goods, please contact Michele at 715-505-3191. 

The Mutt Strut & Tabby Trot 

Last year we added the 5K and it was a great addition! If you’ve never done a 
5K before, but always wanted to do one, this is a great event to get your feet 
wet. See pages 5 & 6 for the informational brochure and the pledge form. This 
year, we’ve added online registration for those of you not collecting pledges. 
Also, our friends at TV18 are back and this time as title sponsors! Go to  
http://bit.ly/DCHSMuttStrut to register today! 

The Director’s Desk 
By Josh Dalton 

Join or renew today! 

Special thanks to Oas-um 

Drywall & Painting for 

becoming a business sponsor! 

Business Sponsors provide 

financial support for the shelter. 

Please thank and support the 

businesses that support us. 



Memoria l s  & Honorar iums (12/16/2015 -  3/15/2016)  

Cash & Other Donat ions  (12/16/2015 -  3/15/2016)  

Cheryl Almstadt 
David & Jane Amble 
Tricia Aspen 
Naomi Austin & Mark Hegnauer 
Patricia & Daryll Avery 
Breanna Baren 
Maria Belflower 
Alan & Debra Benoit 
Sara Berndtsson 
Dr. Ed Biggerstaff 
Jean Biggs 
Bonnie 
Jennifer Brenden 
Joann Carlin 
Vernon & Ruth Caturia 
Patricia Chamberlain 
Russell Chamberlain 
Connie Close 
James Coffin 
Steve & Vicki Cole 
Cecelia Cooper 
Brook Creaser 
Deanne Daley 
Colleen Davis 
Stephanie Demers 
Paris Drake 
Bradley & Keila Drout 
Meridith Drzakowski 
Catherine Erickson 
Gary & Bonita Fredrickson 
Todd & Zerlina Freezy 
Celene Frey 
Jean Gagner 
Estate of Leonard H Garton 
Jacquelyn Gibson 
David Gonzales 
Barb Gort 

Anita Fletcher  In Honor of Arlys & Don Olson 
Diane Bilderback  In Honor of Beth Bilderback, 
       Nick Bilderback &  Lindsay Buss 
Linda Stoffel  In Honor of Dianne Kramer 
CR Craft   In Honor of Doug Hyde 
Rebecca Marine  In Honor of Geordie 
Trish Carlson  In Honor of Margie 
Susan Ystenes  In Honor of Martha Wallen 
Connie & Orlin Anderson In Honor of Samuel Miller 
Joseph & Mary Sekelsky In Honor of Seattle 
Ruth Brandt  In Honor of Tigger & Missy 
Ellen Carlson  In Memory of Alan J. Carlson 
Anonymous  In Memory of Alex 
Joseph & Mary Sekelsky In Memory of Bandit & Sheba 
Mildred & Roland Kistner In Memory of Bill Creaser 
Debra Mense  In Memory of Bob Wilson, Arlene 
       Smeltzer & Ralph Stark 
Anonymous  In Memory of Bucky 
Anonymous  In Memory of Cody 
Anonymous  In Memory of Cricket 
Rebecca Marine  In Memory of Don Marine 
Teresa & John Wagner In Memory of Don Marine 
Marilyn Pansegrau  In Memory of Donna Piersall 
Shirley Melrose  In Memory of Donna Piersall 
Lynn & Steven Brantner In Memory of Donna Piersall 
Jean & Joyce Schwartz In Memory of Donna Piersall 
Brian Blakeley  In Memory of Dorothy Blakeley 
Barbara Norene  In Memory of Dorothy Blakeley 
Gale Otterholt  In Memory of Dorothy Blakeley 
Jackie Fenchak  In Memory of Dorothy Blakeley 
Rose Mary Jackson  In Memory of Dorothy Blakeley 
Sharon Nordstrom  In Memory of Dr. Dave Eitrheim 
Kathryn Hinzman  In Memory of Duane Close 
Sharon Lowry  In Memory of Dusty 
Anonymous  In Memory of Dy 

Francis & Violet 
 Eiseth In Memory of Everette Freeland 
Anonymous In Memory of Frank 
Anonymous In Memory of Fudge 

In Memory of:  

Carol Skouge 
Dec. 30, 1923 - Jan. 13, 2016 

——————————-  

Peggy & Steve Kraemer 

Carl & Sue Snow 

Sikandar & Aisha Bashir 

Terry & Beth Ford 

Gail & Albert Brown 

Peggy McLean 

Dennis & Julie Stratton 

Kyle Stratton 

Doug & Melanie Mensing 

Danielle Mensing 

Georgie Miller 

Vicky Glampe 

Gary & Ramona Thorson 

Winnie Wolf 

Merna Frank 

Steve & Jackie Greene 
Emily Groth 
Tom L. Harris 
Alicia Harrison 
Jan & Jeff Hayden 
Steven Haynes 
Susan Hedlund 
Ken & Eva Heintz 
Barb Herman 
Dawn Hicks 
Kathy Hinzman 
Brett Holle 
Georgette & Peter Hovind 
A.J. & Edward Howells 
Nicholas Horstman 
     Charitable Foundation 
Janice Jacobs 
Charlotte Johnson 
Deborah Johnson 
Junction Liquor 
Kurt & Stephanie Kazmarek 
Nancy Kehrberg 
Charlene Kelley 
Donny Knaack 
Mike & Becky Kneer 
Joan Knutson 
Doug & Lynda Kozak 
Peggy & Steve Kraemer 
Jon Kroening 
LE Phillips Family Foundation 
Ann & Douglas Larson 
Tali Lee 
Kay & Donald Lentz 
Brittney Louther 
Ruth Luthi 
Linn Magnuson 
Dennis & Jan Manor 

Angela Marquardt 
Christina Mayer 
Kendall McClung 
Laura & Kelly McCullough 
Sandra Meier 
Cheryl Miller 
Glen & Gloria Miller 
Shannon Munsinger 
Joan Myers 
Sylvia Nelson 
Oas-Um Drywall & Painting 
Pallet Service Corp 
Carol Parsons 
Gina Pelke 
Shane Peterson 
David Petterson 
Amy & Doug Prochnow 
Helen Quinn 
Sue Reeder 
Jan Robinson 
Kristina Scharlau 
Jean Schlimme 
Nancy Schmidt 
Lois Schultz 
Margea Schultz 
Joseph & Mary Sekelsky 
Alaine & Don Siniff 
Brent & Denise Skinner 
Anita Spielman 
Dorian Spielman 
Gretchen Spiering 
Kathy Stahl & Lee Boland 
Lynn Steinmetz 
Tim & Sandra Stratton 
Andrea Sullivan & Jill 
 Prushiek 
Traci Sullivan 

Holly Sweeney 
Toni Tetzelaff 
Tricia & Pete Thompson 
Mildred Timm 
Shelly Torgerson 
Jerry & Jan Traxler 
John & Debbie Van Hove 
Ken Vanderwerker & Christine Oest 
Terry & Sherri Vodinelich 
John Wagner 
Jennifer &  Jim Wander 
Kenton Whitman 
Allen Wojcik 
Joe Woodford & Torri Clark 
Connie Young 

Anonymous  In Memory of Gabby 
Gina Pelke   In Memory of Gaylen & Dorothy Lind 
Barry & Pat Marlett  In Memory of Gerald Lentz 
Anonymous  In Memory of Harley 
Anonymous  In Memory of Jake 
Anonymous  In Memory of Jenkins 
Susan Ystenes  In Memory of Jenny Elliott 
Bonnie DeHoff  In Memory of Joe 
Rebecca Marine  In Memory of Joyce Marine 
Anonymous  In Memory of Katrina 
John & Linda Lenz  In Memory of Kelly Watkins 
Anonymous  In Memory of Koda 
Kathryn Hinzman  In Memory of Larry Ziehl 
Thomas & Judy Humpal In Memory of Louren Schlottman 
Gateway Community Bank In Memory of Lynda Herrmeyer 
Marilyn Stratton  In Memory of Mickey Johnson 
Scott Stratton  In Memory of Mickey Johnson 
Linda Belden  In Memory of Midge Larrabee 
Kemlyn Hase  In Memory of Midge Larrabee 
David Thorson  In Memory of Mike Kapszukiewicz 
Helping Hands of 
 Dunn County In Memory of Mike Kapszukiewicz 
Deborah Harmon  In Memory of Mike Kapszukiewicz 
Maria & Dale Butkowski In Memory of Mike Kapszukiewicz 
Ann Clark   In Memory of Molly, Tom, 
       Butch & Snowball 
Anonymous  In Memory of Ozzy 
Kimberly Hong  In Memory of Peter Schumacher 
Anonymous  In Memory of Rusty 
Anonymous  In Memory of Squirt 
Anonymous  In Memory of Sunny 
Anonymous  In Memory of Sweet Pepper 
Anonymous  In Memory of Tigger 
Willie Camp  In Memory of Tinker 
Mary Holland  In Memory of Wayne Holland 

Any errors or omissions are completely unintentional. If we 
missed you or someone you know, please contact us so we 

can include them in our next newsletter.  

Building Fund Contributions: 
Amy & Doug Prochnow Building Fund 
Barbara & John Kirk Building Fund 
Beth Ford  Building Fund 
DCHS Board of Directors In Memory of Babs Dimberio 
Evelyn Hofland Building Fund 
Georgette & Peter Hovind Building Fund 
Jeff Oas & DJ Oas Floor removal labor 
     (thanks for all your hard work!) 
Jo Dunbar  Building Fund 
Joseph & Mary Sekelsky Building Fund 
Ken & Jean Simpson Building Fund 
Kyle & Janet Lawler Building Fund 
Marsha Biggs Donation of cat condos & seating 
Mary Allison  Building Fund 
Nancy Dimberio For open sign & freezer 
Nancy Dimberio For cat condos & cat Trees 
Petco Foundation Grant for Pet Grooming Area 
Sallie & Sarah Ward In Honor of BJ & Jen Andrade-Ward 
Sallie & Sarah Ward In Honor of Loretta & Dale Brian's 35th 
      Anniversary 
Sallie & Sarah Ward In Memory of Dorothy Blakeley 
Sallie & Sarah Ward In Memory of Lavern Forster 
Sandy Haesly In Memory of Clarice Haesly 
Scotty & Bernice Sutliff Building Fund 
Susan Ystenes Building Fund 
The Brunning Foundation Building Fund 
Tom L. Harris Building Fund 
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U p c o m i n g  E v e n t s  

April 12 - DCHS Board Meeting, Menomonie Leisure Center - 6 pm 
April 9 - Stuff the Truck Donation Drive, Menomonie Walmart - 9 am to 4 pm 

April 16 - Low-cost Microchip Clinic, Keyes Chevytown in Menomonie - 9 am to 2 pm 
April 22-23 - Rummage & Bake Sale, Menomonie Veteran ’s Center (donation drop-off 4/20) 

May 10 - DCHS Board Meeting, Menomonie Leisure Center - 6 pm 
May 21 - Mutt Strut N ’ Tabby Trot Walk & 5K Fun Run - Dunn Co. Rec Park 

June 2-4 - Plant Sale - Small Animal Building, Dunn County Fairgrounds  
June 14 - DCHS Board Meeting, Menomonie Leisure Center - 6 pm 

June 23 - DCHS Open House, 302 Brickyard Road, Menomonie - 4 to 7 pm 

A n i m a l  V i e w i n g  H o u r s  
T u e s ,  T h u r s - S a t :  1 - 7  p m  

S u n :  1 - 5  p m  
M o n ,  W e d :  C l o s e d  

V o l u n t e e r  H o u r s  
 

T h u r s  -  T u e s :  1 0  -  7  p m  
W e d n e s d a y s :  2  -  7  p m  

This edition of Paw Prints was 
printed by students of the UW-

Stout Cross-Media Graphics 
Management program. 


